
WAC 182-16-2160  Conversion of a brief adjudicative proceeding to 
a formal administrative hearing.  (1) The presiding officer or the re-
view officer or officers, in their sole discretion, may convert a 
brief adjudicative proceeding to a formal administrative hearing at 
any time on motion by the subscriber or enrollee or their representa-
tive, the authority, or on the presiding officer or review officer or 
officers' own. 

(2) The presiding officer or review officer or officers must con-
vert the brief adjudicative proceeding to a formal administrative 
hearing when it is found that the use of the brief adjudicative pro-
ceeding violates any provision of law, when the protection of the pub-
lic interest requires the authority to give notice and an opportunity 
to participate to persons other than the parties, or when the issues 
and interests involved in the controversy warrant the use of the pro-
cedures or RCW 34.05.413 through 34.05.476 that govern formal adminis-
trative hearings.

(3) When a brief adjudicative proceeding is converted to a formal 
administrative hearing, the director designates a hearing officer to 
conduct the formal administrative hearing upon notice to the subscrib-
er or enrollee and the authority.

(4) When a brief adjudicative proceeding is converted to a formal 
administrative hearing, WAC 182-16-010 through 182-16-130 and 
182-16-3000 through 182-16-3200 apply to the formal administrative 
hearing.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 41.05.021 and 41.05.160. WSR 20-16-062 (Ad-
min #2020-03), § 182-16-2160, filed 7/28/20, effective 1/1/21. Statu-
tory Authority: RCW 41.05.021, 41.05.160, and PEBB policy resolutions. 
WSR 19-17-073 (Admin #2019-01), § 182-16-2160, filed 8/20/19, effec-
tive 1/1/20. Statutory Authority: RCW 41.05.021 and 41.05.160. WSR 
18-22-033 (Admin #2018-03), § 182-16-2160, filed 10/29/18, effective 
1/1/19.]
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